

Darrell and Buffy Ratcliff

Your Missionaries to

Mexico



Dear Praying Friends,

Christmas Letter 2018

Season's greetings from our family to yours! The Bible says, "And she shall bring forth a son, and thou shalt call his name JESUS: for he shall save his people from their sins." The greatest gift that has ever been given was the Lord Jesus Christ, Who was born, died, and rose again so that we could go to Heaven. What a privilege we have to declare this message to the world!

I had a wonderful opportunity to preach the Gospel in Matehuala, Mexico, preaching in public schools and evangelistic Bible Clubs in public areas, as well as in a huge city-wide rally, with thousands attending. In the several days that I was there, we preached the Gospel to around 4,000 people, with the majority of them indicating they were trusting Christ as their Saviour. Praise the Lord! To God be all the glory!

By the way, if anyone would like to order my exciting evangelistic resources in Spanish to help you reach more Spanish people with the Gospel, here are two links that may be helpful:

http://laespada.org/product/ManualDeEvangelismo/manualdeevangelismo.php http://laespada.org/product/escueladeevangelismo/escueladeevangelismo.php

You can also order them through the website laespada.org. Go to *tienda* ("store"), click on *libros* ("books"), and then click on *Manual de Evangelismo* or *Escuela de Evangelismo*. If you click on the arrow down in the white box under the price, you will see more options, such as for the digital copy or the manual and the school together. I hope and pray these Spanish resources will help you reach more Spanish people for the Lord Jesus Christ.

I would ask that you would continue praying for the overall health of my family and for God's power, love, and wisdom as we travel, spreading the Gospel of the Lord Jesus Christ. During one evangelistic campaign, someone stole over \$1,000 worth of sound-system equipment. Also, we have a laptop computer we bought in 2011 that needs to be replaced, as well as some other equipment we use in the ministry. So, if you would pray with us that God would provide for these financial needs, we would greatly appreciate it.

In October, in Monterrey with Iglesia Bautista Monte Hebrón, we showed part of my Evangelism School in their Bible college and went soul winning several afternoons. On Friday and Saturday, we did two big evangelistic rallies. Praise the Lord! We preached the Gospel to over 2,145 people, with the majority of them trusting Christ as their Saviour.

Oh, my friends, thank you so much for all your love, prayers, and support that are helping us to reach precious souls for the Lord Jesus Christ. May God richly bless you! Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!



Yours for souls.

Darrell, Buffy, and Michael Philippians 4:13



Support Address: FBMI - Ratcliff #94 523 Sibley Street

Hammond, IN 46320 (219) 932-0711

Sending Church:

First Baptist Church 523 Sibley Street Hammond, IN 46320 (219) 932-0711

Home Address:

1113 Craig Creek Road Blacksburg, VA 24060 (540) 951-8243

E-mail: ratcliffsformexico @yahoo.com

